Carver Public Schools

Carver, Massachusetts

School Committee Meeting

Monday, October 19, 2009
Minutes

Committee Members Present:



Mary Kaminski

Paula Kibbe

Al Spicer
Absent:  
E. Kay Spencer and Barry Struski


School Administration Present:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent


Patrick Meagher, Chief Operations & Financial Officer

Laura Tilton, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology
_______________________________________________________________________
Mary Kaminski opened the meeting to the public at 7:00 p.m.
I. Comments from General Public:   None    
II. Comments from EAPC: Connie Koffman noted the EAPC was disappointed in the outcome of the negative vote at the election on 10/17 with the Elementary School Building schematic design phase and they will continue to offer support for any future efforts to move the project forward.  She also said the individual school meetings have started with the superintendent, administration and teachers. These meetings are open to any EAPC member; however, the intent is for broad based topic discussions rather than individual agendas. 
III. Update by Student Advisory & Captains Council: Dan Froehlich and Gabby Guimaraes from Student Council reported monthly activities.  Student Council cookie dough fundraiser is underway and the annual pie social for all senior citizens will be 10/27.  Senior class is focused on Homecoming preparations – game and rally on 11/6, dance on 11/7.  Junior class is selling raffle calendars for fundraising and the sophomore and freshman classes are organizing their community service events, class trip and fund- raiser ideas.  The Executive Board attended the MASC Officers Conference at Holy Cross in Worcester.
Ally Thatcher, reported for the Captains Council. The Council positions were elected:  President: Ashley Fruzzeti; Vice President: Caitlyn O’Donnell; Secretary: Shelbi Hanson; Treasurer: Eric Rooney; and Publicity Coordinator: Ally Thatcher.  
Updates were given on all fall sports teams as well as Senior Night information.  The You Lead Workshop, hosted by MIAA and held at Mashpee High was attended by eight Carver student athletes to discuss drugs and alcohol and decision making.  Intramurals have started at the Middle School with over 150 students registered.  The intramurals take place on Tuesday and Thursdays and Tara Noyes was thanked for her work in coordinating the program.
Paula Kibbe asked about the Rachel’s Challenge presentation.  Dan Froehlich indicated it was very successful and he felt it delivered the intended message.  The hope is to continue events with a connection to Rachel’s Challenge.
III. Approval of Minutes: The minutes from September 19, 2009 could not be approved due to a lack of quorum from members present at that meeting.  The minutes will be brought before committee for approval at November 9, 2009 meeting. 
IV.   Communications:
A. Letter of Thanks - Mary Kaminski read portions of a letter received from David and Julie Baston, parents of two elementary children.  The letter was written to commend the educational experience their children receive despite financial hardships faced by the school system. In particular they thanked Caren Sowa, Kim Doherty and Cheryl Burr for their guidance and teaching skills.
B. News Articles – a Carver Reporter photo and article were shared from Rev. Stephen and Susan Fenton regarding the importance of the community to get out to vote for the new school building.
C.  Flag Donation – The committee publicly thanked Blair Insurance Agency for their yearly donation of a new flag through Franklin Flags to be used at the Middle High School campus. 

VI.   Reports from the Superintendent:    
A. Personnel Updates - None this month.
B. Enrollment - The current October 2009 enrollment figure is 1884.  A loss of 54 students from October 2008.  All enrollment figures will be verified before submission to the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education.  The superintendent suggested a change for reporting to the committee regarding enrollment and migration to quarterly figures for better comparisons. The committee agreed with the recommendation.
C. Migration - A total of 20 students either enrollment or withdrew during the month of September.  
D. John and Abigail Adams Scholarship Winners - Scott Knief, Middle High School Principal, explained the criteria of the scholarship and read the 34 names of the students who have earned the scholarship based on their MCAS scores.  These students can take advantage of 4 years of free tuition at any Mass state university, college or community college.
E. Report on Recreation Committee – Scott Alexander, Recreation Committee Co-Chair and school appointment, shared activity of the Recreation Committee.  First, he publicly thanked Ken Kinsey for all his years of service to the town and the committee; he has now resigned his position.  The committee currently has a full committee. Members are: Scott Alexander, Debbie Carlino, John Rinella, Rob Rooney and Henry Colon. A basketball court behind the police station has been newly paved thanks to Plymouth County Pavement who donated all their services.  New backboards and court striping have also been installed. Thanks also to the Merritt Foundation who funded $7500 for swimming program and lifeguards for over 90 children at our lakes. Passes are available to parent residents for Edaville Railroad, Buttonwood Zoo and Children’s Museum.  A meeting with Carver Youth Needs will cover a discussion of possible merging of services.  A fishing derby was held for the first time in September and 11 boats went out on Sampson Pond.  Shaws and Honeydew Donuts donated food as well as the Sportsman Club donated their facilities for a cook-out.  
F. Carver Cable Access TV:  Mr. Ronald Clarke, CCAT Board President, called to inform us of a family emergency shortly before the meeting started.  He sent his regrets but has asked to be placed on the agenda for the November meeting.
G. School Survey:  Three school climate surveys were considered.  Paula and Al felt from an economic standpoint, we should use the NEASC survey because it needs to be used for the accreditation.  Mary asked if the survey would be accomplished in the relatively near future.  The superintendent said as long it was done between now and next December, it could be used for accreditation purposes.  It can be used for all grade levels.  The committee’s consensus was agreeable to use the NEASC survey.
H. Budget Timeline for FY 2011:  The budget timeline has been distributed to the Administrative Leadership team and the process will start within the next couple of weeks.  Meetings with the town hall will begin very soon.  The Finance Committee liaison to the school department is yet to be named. 
I. School Building Updates: The School Department and School Committee were more than devasted at the outcome of the vote of October 17th; neither the schematic design or septic system were approved.  The MSBA has been contacted to see what the options are to salvage the project.  We received confirmation that the money for the entire project has been set aside by the MSBA on 8/14/09.  The money allocation has a “shelf live” of 365 days.  The septic system is critical and is now being pumped every 4 to 6 weeks with a cost of $1600 to $1800 per service.  We under a timeline under Environmental Protection and Carver’s Board of Health to contend with the septic problem. The Building Committee met today and Paula Kibbe reported on the urgency and seriousness of the conditions of the building.  The committee is looking at all options as to how we still could take advantage of the funding through MSBA.  
VII. Recommendations from the Superintendent
A.    Field Trip Request: Roger Tait, Junior Class Co-Advisor addressed the committee regarding the request for field trip approval for a 2 night/2 day trip in May 2010 to Montreal, Canada.  The junior class advisors are asking for approval of this trip to move forward to see if there is sufficient number of students interested to move forward with planning.  Paula Kibbe made a motion to approve the field trip, Al Spicer Kibbe second, all in favor.
VIII.      Reports from the School Committee:  None.
IX. Executive Session:  None. 

Al Spicer made a motion to adjourn, Paula Kibbe second. Meeting closed at 8:05 p.m. 
Next regular meeting: November 9, 2009
Respectfully submitted:  
Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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